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external evaluator comes from FAU.  External reviewers can only upload one file so their CV and 
their letter need to be in one PDF file.  May want to warn the reviewers ahead of time that they 
will be receiving a request from FAU.  The external reviewer can choose to decline and can 
attach a letter as to why.  Request to reviewer can be resent through interfolio. 
Interfolio will also be used for SPE.  Cases should be open in the next week.  Should be using 
Dossier now.  The guidelines tool will pull an outline for P & T and will create a collection in 
Dossier.  Documents should be named in a way that they are easy to identify. 
The chair can put the list of external reviewers in that section. 
They are hoping to put FAIR and annual evaluations into interfolio.  F180 will be used for 
general faculty use like activities and assignments, etc. 
If the external reviewer sends only the letter and sends CV via email, the chair can put it in the 
portfolio.  Arcadia will request for reviewers to be able to upload more than one document.  
 
Continuing Business        11:20-11:40 
Nov 2nd minutes were approved unanimously. 
Jan 25th minutes were approved unanimously. 

 
FA officers for 2019-2020 year 
University Faculty Senate report – Dr. Mountford 

We need to reelect/elect or take new nominations for senators, we need 3.  We will run 
another electronic election.  Will take nominations up through next Friday the 26th.  Self-
nominations are welcome.  We will send out an email with the particular dates for this. 
Senate report (Dr. Peluso) – the president came for the first time this year.  There is a group of 
graduate students that have been lobbying for health insurance for GAs.  The president 
acknowledged that there is a crisis right now.  Students have turned us down because they are 
getting higher stipends and health insurance at other universities. 
Comment- could grants cover health insurance for GA’s?  Not all grants will allow that.  The 
Brain institute has grants that allow this. 
The library is considering cutting one of the major online journals that they subscribe to.  
Considering Taylor & Francis.  Some university funds cannot be used to purchase subscriptions. 
Also, they are not cutting the journals that Business or Medicine use because they give money 
to the library. 
Motion to extend the meeting by 15 minutes – Dr. Brady & Dr. Porcaro. 
 

UFF-FAU report – Dr. Zoeller 
  
New Business         11:40-11:50 
Dean’s search – 10 people were interviewed and 5 people are coming back for face to face 
interviews.  They may be on campus the week of graduation or week after graduation. 
 
 
University Grant Productivity (see attachment or handout) 
 
Kognito is a software training resource for faculty and GTAs If you think might have a student 
with some issues such as, but not limited to; they are homeless, act depressed or sudden 
change in behavior/personality, Kognito software is available on MyFAU that would help the 
faculty member speak to the student in ways that are appropriate. 
 
Dept Reports  
 
*Deans talking points        11:50-12  
  



Thanks to Josephine Elliot on her help with interfolio.  We won’t have an assistant or associate 
Dean to help assist.  FTE handout.  Dr. Kirsch took on enrollment management since Dr. Torok 
left.  There has been a downward trend.  Recruitment, a program called constant contact.  We 
want to get out home scholars out into the schools to be role models. FFEA?  Looking into other 
things as well to increase enrollment and retention in the major.  Unfunded FTE means that it 
doesn’t count so we have certificates of participation for teachers in the school that get tuition 
waivers so those people don’t count and FAU employees in student affairs and employee 
scholarship program – all unfunded FTE. 
Provost had asked for money from GA allotment.  We will reallocate so that we don’t have to 
lose GAs.  Unit heads were asked to do an exercise for a 3.2% budget cut and a 1% increase 
(this is from state E&G).  Our research infrastructure needs to be built up.  We do have some 
unfilled lines so that helps support summer. 
Travel – This comes from auxiliary account.  AIT – the special student teachers.  We have the 
money for next year but it will be up to the next dean. 
Foundation – trying to increase faculty and staff giving.  


